From: Robin Grimston 
Sent: 07 June 2015 09:31
To: Bob Neville; Bob Duxbury; Bob Neville
Subject: Swalcliffe Park Equestrian (SPE) 

Dear Mr Neville 
Swalcliffe Park Equestrian (SPE) 14/01762/F

[bookmark: _GoBack]The recently published Noise Management Plan (NMP) does not appear to meet the standard of effectiveness advocated by Mr Rob Lowther, Anti Social Behaviour Manager of Cherwell District Council, on 20th January 2015. “It is my view that in order to be effective a NMP would contain an assessment and plan for each of the potential configurations with scaled plans setting out the optimum location for each area of activity with the plan drilling down into the detail of each of the event configurations.” I cannot see where the NMP fulfils Mr Lowther’s criteria.  

SPE is located on a prominent position.  On the weekend of 21st / 22nd March the tannoy system was audible, albeit only just, on Ditchedge Lane, some 1.5 miles away as the crow flies.  

The NMP gives scant recognition to traffic noise.  Large events tend to take place at weekends and normal week end traffic is surprisingly light. The noise of heavy horse boxes arriving and departing significantly increases the ambient noise levels and is a major contributor to noise pollution from SPE. 

Mr Rob Lowther, on 1st Nov 2013 in connection with the first, subsequently withdrawn application for SPE, 13/01295F makes the point that noise from particularly larger horse boxes has a measurable adverse impact. “Having carefully reviewed the WBM report Dr Cockcrofts work does confirm our fears that noise from road traffic, particularly larger horse boxes, will have an measurable adverse impact on dwellings close to routes used to access the application site. This work reinforces our view that a travel plan is needed for the site and could even lend support to the suggestion that a separate access from other land in the applicants control may be required.”

In his note of 10th October 2013 Mr Lowther writes that “an approach across Wigginton Heath may be more suitable than access via Swalcliffe” 

SPE traffic has other adverse consequences.  The May 2015 edition of the “Link”, (the monthly magazine for Swalcliffe and Tadmarton) had the following comment in an article titled “Swalcliffe Litter Pick” on page 3.  “The road was particularly busy that morning with large horse boxes and it was often an unpleasant and somewhat dangerous job…”

Adoption of the Tadmarton Traffic Proposal, which you appear to have dismissed rather perfunctorily, should put SPE on a much sounder and more conciliatory long term footing with the local community. 

Regards 

Robin and Emily Grimston   
Elm Farm Sibford Ferris OX15 5AA

